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Conker Lodge, School Lane, Broughton, Stockbridge, Hampshire, SO20 8AN
Tel: 07931 914238
Email: manager@broughtonpreschool.com

Newsletter – Spring Term 2nd half 2019

Dear Parents,
Thank you everyone who added pet photos and information to Tapestry last half term, ‘Our Pet Book’ is finally complete and your child will be bringing it home to share with you sometime this half term. We are very busy at the moment so if you are thinking of booking any ad hoc sessions please check in plenty of time to see if we have space. The result of the vote on whether to introduce a fresh fruit and vegetables only policy for snack time at pre-school was an overwhelming yes with 88% of those who voted being in favour, so this will go ahead with immediate effect.
We all thoroughly enjoyed the Excellence in the Early Years conference led by Alistair Bryce-Clegg which we attended in January and it has given us plenty to think about as we work to make our setting the very best place for your children to thrive and learn. What was particularly nice was having it confirmed that we are doing so many things exactly right (can you hear that trumpet blowing?!). One of the things Alistair talked about was aprons and how insisting that children wear them for messy activities can stop a child from learning. This is especially the case for children who just do not like wearing aprons as they may never engage in these activities, choosing to walk away rather than comply, meaning the opportunity to be curious, discover, investigate LEARN, to have FUN and to become deeply engaged is MISSED! Well, we don’t want to send the message that your clothes are more important than your learning, fun & enjoyment. Clothes can be washed. Memory’s & learning opportunities last a lifetime. So while we will continue to encourage the use of aprons and waterproofs for messy and wet play, we will not be insisting on them. With this in mind please make sure that you do not send your child in wearing clothes that are new or precious and it would be a good idea to keep a spare set of clothes at pre-school in a named bag (not drawstring please due to the choking hazard).  
World Book Day – We will be celebrating World Book Day on Thursday 5th March. If your child would like to dress up as a character from a book on this day they are very welcome to do so but it is by no means compulsory! We would also like to invite the children to bring in a favourite book from home to share at pre-school anytime during this coming week. 
Our next fundraiser (which sounds completely fantastic!) is a Chocolate Making Workshop! - Make Chocolates like the professionals with Chocolate Craft. Have Easter fun with family and friends creating your own unique handmade chocolates using the finest ingredients and decorate your own chocolate lollies. 
When - Thursday 4th April 7pm - 9pm
Where - Broughton Primary School Hall
Cost - £30 
To Book - please contact Lis Cummins 07813393756 or elisabethcummins77@hotmail.co.uk 
 (subject to selling sufficient places) 
Annual Jumble Sale - This will be held on Saturday 27th April from 2pm - 5pm at The Wallops village hall (as Broughton village hall is still being refurbished). 
We are always looking for volunteers to help at this busy but always successful fundraiser. We need people to help man stalls on the day and to help set up on the Friday evening, so if you are able to help please let Vicky (Benjamin’s mum) know by emailing her at victoria@nexusindustrialmemory.com
It’s a great opportunity for a clear out at home so don’t forget to save your jumble, books, toys and bric-a-brac for us. All items can be dropped off at Wallop village hall (not at pre-school!)  Friday 26th from midday or on the Saturday morning. 

We are still collecting jam jars for an upcoming fundraiser which Louise (Zoe’s mum) is organising so if you have any please could you bring them in by the end of the week, thank you.
Progress Sharing - Towards the end of this half term staff will be meeting with the parents of our younger children (those who do not start school next September) to share information about their progress. Your child’s keyperson will speak to you to arrange a suitable day/time to come in, this will need to be during one of your child’s usual sessions. Before your appointment your child’s Progress Report (or 2 year old check if appropriate) will appear on their Tapestry profile for you to view. You will need to sign in through the website to access it as it is not visible in the app. The next reports for the older children will be just before the May half term.

Dates for your diary:
	Spring Term 2019

7th Jan – 4th April

(Half term 18th – 22nd Feb)
	Summer Term 2019

23rd April – 17th July

(Half term 27th – 31st May)



[bookmark: _GoBack]Other dates:
Thursday 14th March 7.30pm - Committee Meeting at Pre-school – All welcome
Friday 26th April from midday – Set up Jumble Sale/ Drop off goods at The Wallops Village Hall
Saturday 27th April 2-5pm – Jumble Sale in The Wallops village hall
Wednesday 22nd May 9.30am – Sponsored Pedal, Scoot & Push at pre-school (details to follow)
Tuesday 18th June – Sports Day 10am-12 midday (details to follow)
Wednesday 19th June – Reserve Sports Day (in case of bad weather!)
Friday 12th July – Bushcraft trip for leavers (details to follow)
Wednesday 17th July – End of term trip (venue to be decided by the children)

Thank you for your continuing support - Paula, Tracy, Sam and Katie
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